
Vice Chairman’s Report 

 

Blwyddyn Newydd Dda 

 

Unfortunately, we have to start the year with the sad news of the passing of Mary Bott 
MBE, who died peacefully on December 8th. May she rest in peace. A true gem to the village 
and a character who will be dearly missed. 
 Covid and Flu cases are high in the area and I hope everybody who has or is 
struggling with this are making a speedy recovery. 
 There will be some extensive disruption to the roads in Aberporth with the closure of 
Ffordd Newydd for a month and I hope everyone can be patient while the road widening 
works are done and look forward to the improvement.  
 Works have now begun on the new village hall and it will be fantastic to see this 
project develop and finished in the not too distant future. 
 It was great to see the community coming forward with help and support for the 
elderly and isolated at Christmas with the hampers and pensioners Christmas dinner.  
 After an absence of two years the boxing day run into the sea was back. Hope this is 
a sign for good things in the future. Looking forward to seeing what 2023 brings. 

 

Dave 
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